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ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE SUSAN D.
COLWELL: This 18 the time and the place set for a
telephonic hearing in the matter of Matthew and Jennifer
Noitunas versus PPL Electric Utilities Corporation at PUC
Docket No. 2-01161749. I am Administrative Law Judge
Susan D. Colwell appointed by the Pennsylvania Public
Utility Commisgsion to preside in this matter.

I have contacted the customer complainant
at 570-462-4621. They are represented by counsel, |
Theresa L‘ Giannone and her number is 610-729-2900. She
ig also present. ‘

I also have on the line Mr. Gary Weber
tor PPL and his number was 517-267-1465 pass code |
7346%9. He has a witness with him, Terry Albright.

Can each one of you hear me?

MS. GIANNONE: Yes.

MR. WEBER: Yes, Your Honor.

MS. NOJUNAS: Yes.

MR. MIERNICKI: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE COLWELL: I have a lot of yes's.

Can you hear each other?

MR. WEBER: Yes.

MS. GIANNONE: Yes.

MS. NOJUNAS: Yes.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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MR. MIERNICKI; Yes.

JUDGE COLWELL: Excellené.

This hearing is being recorded by a Court
Reporter. She is present with me here in Harrisburg.

So when you do speak please try to speak clearly, slowly
and loudly and do not speak over each other because she
can dnly hear and transcribe one at a time.

During this hearing both sides will have
the opportunity to present evidence in the form of sworn
testimony or exhibits. Both sides have given me some
documents. Following the hearing I will write and issue
a decision which is appealable to the Commission.

It is the Commission's policy to
encourage settlement. If you would like the opportunity
to settle this matter without having the formal hearing
I’can ask the Court Reporter to stop transcribing and
then I can leave the room so that you can speak candidly
with each other. I can‘t hang up the phone without
disconnecting you, but I c¢an leave the room and close
the door and then return to check on your progress.

Are you interested in pursuing a
settlement, Ms. Nojunas?

MS. NOJUNAS: Yes, I am.

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. Weber?

‘MR. WEBER: Your Honor, we have had

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150




FORM 2

13
i1
32
13

14

18

1y

‘20

21

22

23

24

i i e il S ks it i o e ot s

extensive discussions concerning settlement over the

last week or so and I'm not sure that any further
discussions at this point would be helpful.
JUDGE COLWELL: Was that a yes or a no?
MR. WEBER: - No.

JUDGE COLWELL: Okay then, we’'ll continue

~with the hearing.

. JUDGE COLWELL: Ms. Giannone, you will
present your case first and then when you're finished
Mr. Weber can ask questions of whatever witnesses you've
presented and then he can present his witness. You can
ask his witness questions and after he is finished you
can have an opportunity to ask your questions.

Does anybody have any questions about the
procedure involved?

Ms. Giannone?

MS. GIANNONE: No.

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. Weber?

MR. WEBER: No, Your Honor. I do wish to
make one comment on the procedures if this will be an
apprcpriate time?

| JUDGE COLWELL: ~Sure, go ahead.

MR. WEBER: For some reason, and I'm not

sure why, I did not receive notice of this hearing. I

spoke to Ms. Giannone last week and she advised me that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ {717) 761-7150
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the hearing was coming up and was kind enough to send me
a copy of the notice on Friday. “At that time I |
contacted my witnesses and became aware that Mr. Bill
Stoffregen, who is an individual who did some

investigation in this proceeding was o¢n vacation and

continues to be on vacation as of today and he is out of

contact. For that reason I would request leave if
necegsary, it may not be ﬁecessary, but if necessary to
have another opportunity to present his testimony on
another day. ;

JUDGE COLWELL: I apologize for hot
getting you notice of the hearing. There's no

indication in my file that you were nct served so I

don't know what happened there.

We can revisit this again at the end of
thé hearing; if you think that you do need to have his
testimony you can bring it up then.

MR. WEBER: Okay, very good. Thank you,
Your Honor.

JUDGE COLWELL: Sure, no problem.

Does either side wish to present an
opening statement?
| MS. GIANNONE: Ngo, Your Honor.

MR. WEBER: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE COLWELL: All right then, Ms.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761.7150
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Giannone, you may begin.

MS. GIANNONE: Thank you.

The Complainant first calls Jennifer
Nojunas. |

JUDGE (COLWELL: Msf‘ijunas, would you
raise your right hand, piease?
Whereupon,

JENNIFER M. MIERNICKI-NOJUNAS

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE COLWELL: Please continue. And
speak up, Mrs. Nojunas, you're very hard‘to hear.

THE WITNESS: Okay.

DIRBCT EXAMINATION

BY MS. GIANNONE:

0 Mrs. Nojunas, would you state your full name and

gpell it for the record?

A Yes, I will. My full name is Jennifer M.
Miernicki-Nojunas, M-i-e-r-n~i-c-k-i, N-o-j-u-n-a-s.
Q What is your current address?

A My current address is 456-C Farmers Road,
Ringtown, PA 17%267.

Q At that address do you have a PPL accdunt for

your electricity?

A Yes, 1 do.

Q Is that in Matthew Nojunas's name?

COMMONWEALTH BEPQHRTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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A Yes, it is.

QO What is your rélacionship to Matthew Nojunas?
A Matthew Nojunas is my husband.

0 When did you and Matthew move into that
residence? |

A I moved into the residence in 1997.

0 Would you describe the type of residence that it
is?

A It's a one-floor ranch-type house.

Q How many rooms? |

A Six rooms.

Q ‘At the time that you moved’in, what type of

household equipment did you have in terms of kitchen
equipment?

A At the time I moved in there was no kitchen.
There was iﬁ 1997 an oil burner. There was a TV, the

usual, nothing out of the ordinary.

Q Did you have a washer and dryer?
A Yes, we did.
Q Did you have anything in the kitchen in terws

of -- I mean, I know you said there's no kitchen, but
did you have anything in terms of a refrigerator or a
cook top?

K Yes, ,theire was a refrigerator and there was a

microwave.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 764-7150
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JUDGE COLWELL: What did you say before
refrigerator?
THE WITNESS: (No response)
BY MS. GTANNONE: |
Q So there was a refrigerator and a microwave?
JUDGE COLWELL: Did you say something

else though? You started speaking before your attorney

“was finished and the telephone doesn't let us hear that.

THE WITNESS: There was a small
refrigeracor and a microwave. |
| JUDGE COLWELL: yﬁkay, thank you.
BY MS. GIANNONE:
Q How about outside of the property, was there

lighting -- I mean, outside of the resident structure,

| was there lighting?

A No, there's no lighting outside of the structure.
Q bid you have a well aL that property with a pump?
A Yes,'I do. |

Q- And then describe the rest'of the property, was

there any gate or fence around your property?

A Yes, there's a big fence around my property.

0 What size is the property approximately?

A 6.1 acres.

Q Now, sometime after moving into that property did

you begin having a problem with your PPL electric bill?

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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1 A - In 1998 they began to estimate my electric bills.
240 And why was that a problem? ,

gé A That was a problem because they were very high.
4o When you say '"high" what do you mean? Do you

Wit

mean high compared to when they were giving actual

5 | readings?

71 A High in the fact that there wasn't -- there was
84 only two people in the house and I could not imagine

“ | using over $100 worth of electricity.

By Q So the estimated bills in 1998, what range were
11? they in?

124 A They were three times as much as what my bill
13 ] currently is.

HiQ Is your bill currently being estimated or is it

15 actual?

1 A My current bill is actual .

17 Q How often were they dbing estimated readings in
15 199872

wil A Every month.

w0 Did they do any actual readings in 1998?

7t A I'm not sure.

24 0 Based on your recollection how many months out of

23 | the year did they estimate the bill?

20 & Can you hold a moment?

5 Q Sure,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717} 761.7150




FORM

[ v

1

o

12

13

14

1h

1

18

1% 0

2

21

22

23

24

i2
(Pause)
THE WITNESS: I would say probably ten
months out of the year theykwere estimated.
BY MS. GIANNONE:
Q Did you notify PPL about your complaint with the

estimated bills?

| A Yes, I did.
Q How did you do that?
-1 In 1999 I had brain surgery in Allentown so wy

husband and I went down to the PPL office and it was
sort of a crazy situation. You have to get on a phone
and you can't see anyone in person and basically we

didn't get anywhere with that.

Q And then that was in 1999 --
A Um~hm.
Q -~ did you continue to live in the house through

the entire year of 15997

A In November of 1999 the o©il burner blew up.
Q Qkay .
A My husband and I went to Manheim, Pennsylvania

for him to renew his truck driver's license and that was

the last time the house was lived in.

Q ~In Novewmber of 19997
A . Yes, wa'am.
Q You mentioned the oil-burner. Why is that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. - (717) 761. 7150
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significant to your moving out?‘

A Because it didn't work and all the pipes bursted
and froze in the house and the house was unlivable.

Q Did you and YOur husband continue to receive PPL
bills for electricity during 19997

Yes, we did.

Were the bills estimated or actual in 1999?

They were estimated. |

Did they do any actual readings in 199972

I'm not sure.

OO0 P W

If the bills reflected that on about three

occasions they did actual readings would that sound

‘right to you?
A  That would be right.

0 Did you have a complaint about the estimated

bills in 19992

A Yes, I did.
Q - What was the complaint?
.1 The complaint was that no one was in the house.

There was no heat, there was no running water. It was
unlivable so there was no possible way the bills couid

be what they were.

0  What was the range of the estimated bills in
19997
A - Around $100 a month.

COMMONWEALTH REPGH1ING COMPANY  (717)76871-7350




oM

11

12

13

15

15

1

23

24

25

14 |

14

Q D¢ you have any of your bills from 1999 there
with you?

A I don't have any 1999, but I do have 2000, 2001
and 2002.

Q '~ Now, during the year of 1999 did you pay any of

the estimated bills?

A I don'*t know.

Q Did you continue to be out of the house through
the year 20007

A Yes, we were. My husband is an over the road
truck driver so basically we just stayed out on the
road. When we would come home we would stay in local
motels and then go back to work.

Q ~Now, through the year 2000 did PPL continue to
estimate the bills?

A Yes, they did. Approximately ten months they

estimated the bills in 2000.

Q Did you have a complaint with the estimated bills
tor 20007

A Yes, I did, because no one was in the house and
the housé still had no heat and‘nO'running water. I
also, in the year of 2000 tried to get on the OnTrack
Program and they turned us doewn because they éaid we
made too much money. |

4) Now, during 1999 and 2000 when PPL was taking

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY (717} 7612180
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estimated readings, did you receive any’notices that
they had come out to do an actual reading, but could not
do it for one reason or another?

A 'No, I never received notifidation that they were
unable to get into my property.

o] Did you receive any postcards with your bill or

separately from PPL that would allow you’to write down

the actuai meter reading and to send it baék to PPL in

1999 and 20007

A No, I did not.

¢, Now, were you still out of the house in thé year
20017

A Yes, we were,

Q ‘Did PPL continue to estimate the bills through
20012

A Yes, they did.

0 Were there any actual readings at all in the year
200172

A I1'11 have to look.

Q Okav.

A No, not at all. They were all estimaﬁed for
2001. |

Q Did yoﬁ receive any postcards from PPL to allow

you to take an actual reading during that time?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANMNY  (717) 76147150
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0O Did you receive any notification that they tried

to come out and do an actual reading but couldn't?

A No, I did not.

Q Do you have a complaint about the estimated bills
in 20012
A Yes, 1 do, becéuse the situation was the same.

o} Meaning that you were out of the house, not using

appliances and things like that, but that the bills were
still high?

A Yes, ma'am. There still was no heat at that

point.
Q By what percentage would you estimate that the

bills were high above what the actual usage would be?

A Four times as much.

Q Were you still out of the house in the year 2002?
A Yes, we were.

Q Were you out of the house for the entire year of
2002? |

A Yes, I was.

0 Did PPL continue to take estiméted readings

during 20027

B Yes, they did.
Q Now, beginning in August of 2002 is it correct
that they began taking actual readings?

A 1'd have to look.

COMMORWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761.7150
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kQ» Okay .
A Yes, yes, they did.
MR. MIERNICKI: May I interrupt for a

minute?
MS. GIANNONE: Sure.

MR. MIERNICKI: ©On the bills that we look

at here -- you can't see them, but the estimated

billings are done in a light gray and the actual
readings are done in darker colofé.

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr,‘Miernicki -

MR. MIERNICKI: Yes.

JUDGE’COLWELL: If you're going to
testify I need to swear you in. |

MR. MIERNICKI: ©Oh, I'm sorry.

JUDGE COLWELL: That's okay.

MR. MIERNICKI: But that's how you‘can
tell what was actual and what was estimated.

JUDGEkCOLWELL: Are you goling to testify?

MR. MIERNICKI: Yes.

JUDGE COLWELL: Then why don't you just
raise your right hand.
Whereupon,

ANTHONY MIERNICKI

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE COLWELL: If you could just

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY = (717) 761-7150
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identify yourself when you start to talk. We have a lot
of people on the phones and that would make it a little
easier for the Court Reporter.

MR. MIERNICKI: I apologize.

JUDGE COLMWELL: HNo problem; thank you.
Go ahead, Ms. Giannone.

MS. GIANNONE: Thank you.

BY MS. GIANNONE:

0 Mrs. Nojunas, now, from the time period from

January 2002 through July of 2002 do you have complaints
about the estimated readings?‘

A Yes, I do becausekthey're‘still —~kin March of
2002 it’'s through the roof. It's estimated sky high, as
high as you can go on this graph that I'm looking at.
And then the estimates are high because no one was in
the house. There still was no heat or running water.

It was unlivable. We could not live in the house,

Q Now, up until August of 2002 did you receive any
notices that PPL came out to try an actual reading and
could not do it?

A No, I did not.

Q Did you receive any postcard to give an actual
reading and send it back to PPL?

A No, I did not.

Q Did you complain to PPL some time in 2002,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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possibly April of 2002 about the situation?

A I don't know.
Q Okay, that's all right.
0 ‘Now, beginning in August of 2002 when the actual

readings began, was there still a gate around the

property?

A Yes, there was.

'Q Were you still out of the house?

A Yes, we were.

Q | Was the refrigerator still in the property that

had been there from the beginning?
A I dontt know,
Q How about the other household equipment that had

been in there, a microwave?

A EBverything stayed put, but no one lived there.
QA Sometime did you move back into the property?
A Yes, we did,

Q - When did you move back in?

A At the end of November they installed a new o0il

burner and repaired all the pipes.

Q And that was the end of November of what year?
A 2003. |
Q Okay. When you moved back into the house what

household equipment did you have there?

A We had a small refrigerator, a microwave, a small

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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TV, a crockpot and that's it.
0 Now, at the time you moved back in was PPL now
doing actual readings?
3 Can you hold on a minute?
Q Sure.

{Pause)

THE WITNESS: They were actual.
BY MS. GIANNCNE:
Q How did these actual readings compare to the

readings that had been being done when they were

estimated?
A They were smaller.
¢ By how wmuch? Or even if you want to look back

and give an example from your bill. An estimated
reading --

2} 1 have an estimated reading that is the whole
length of the graph and then I have some actual readings
which some of them are reasonable. But the best example
T can give is my current bill for this wmonth, which is
very normal for wme. 1It's $38.67. I have a couple more
itewms in my house. | |

Q You mean as compared to when they were doing the
egtimates and you were not in the house?

A That's right.

Q When you say you have more equipment, what do you

COMMONWEALTH REPOARTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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mean? ,
A Well, I still don't have a full kitcheﬁ, but I

have my crockpot, my microwave and my small

refrigerator. I have a larger TV and I have my washer

and a dryer, a new one and I also have a new computer.
o] And your actual readings are still lower given
all that, than the time period when the estimated
readings were being done?

A Yes, they are. ;

Q Obviously you filed a formal complaint, that's
why we're here. You're not disputing the attual
readings from August of 2002 to present, are you?

A No.

0 Wwhat resolution would you like to see regarding
your bill from the time period that the readings were
estimated?

A I would be willing to pay 50 percent of the bill

and start anew.

0 And how do you arrive at that?

A How do I arrive at that?

Q Yeah. Why do you feel that paying half of it is
reasonable? ’

A I believe it's fair because we've always been on

their basic service that I get every umonth.

Q And you feel that that would essentially reduce

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 7617150
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what the estimated bills were, meaning théy were high
all of that time? |
A Yes.

MS. GIANNONE: I have no more questions
for Mrs. Nojunas.

' Thank you. ‘

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. Weber, dd;you have

any questions fdr Mrs. Nojunas?
| MR. WEBER: Yes, I do, Your Honor.
~ JUDGE COLWELL: Go ahead.
CROSS -EXAMINATION

BY MR. WEBER:
Q | Mrs. Nojunas, as I understand your téstimony, you
wexre not living in the house at all betweeh.November of

1999 and November of 2003; is that correct?

y-3 Yes, that's correct.
Q - And the reason was a damaged oil burner?
A Yes, sir.

Q What about in the summer? Could you live there

in the surmmer?

A - There was no hot water,
o And was that because of pipes?
A Yes, there were busted pipes. It was just

unhabitable and at that point I did not have all the

money 1 needed to fix what had to be fixed.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761.7150
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Q@  But you did continue to request PPL to provide

you with electric service at this property between *'99
and 2003, correct?

A That's correct. I didn't feel it was necessary
with no one being there to have it turned bff for any

reason because the meter wouldn't be running and you’

just pay your basic $6.47 every month for having the

 service and I didn't think it would be a big deal, but

it has turned into a big deal.

Q ’All‘right, well, let me ask you this, starting in

November of 1999 when you were out of the house you got
bills that were more than $6.47 a wonth, correct?

A Yes, sir. |

Q ~ When you saw that the bills were more than what
you expected them to be did you consider contacting PPL
to discontinue your service? |

A No, I didn't.

Q As I understand your testimony then you continued
to allow the service to’remain on and PPL to send bills
for four years that were much higher than you thought
éhey should be. You thought they should be $6‘OO and
they were higher than that,'cofrect?'_ ) | :

A In 1999 I went down personaily to Lehigh Valley
to talk to these peopie'about this and got absolutely

nowhere.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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e Now, I understood that the reason you went to

Lehigh Valley in '99 was because of the estimates, not

because of high bills, correct?

A That's correct. Well, actually, because of all
of it.
Q Now, your testimony is then that you lived in

hotels between November of '99 and November of 2003,

correct?

A When we weren't on the road, otherwise I was

living in a tractor-trailer truck.
o) I understand. Now, you continued to get bills

from PPL, do you recall whether you paid the bills?

A I have no idea.

Q Well, did you receive capies of the exhibits that
I sent to you?

a Yes, 1 did.

o Exhibit No. 3 is known as an Account Activity

Statement. Do you have that in front of you?

A No, I don't.

Q Do you have that available to you to read?

A No, I don't.

Q Let me suggest to you that the Account Activity

Statement indicates that between August of 1999 and July

of 2002, a period of thrée‘years,,you paid nothing to

PPL. Does that sound right to you?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761.715¢C
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I have no idea.

Who normally paid the bills? Was that you or

your husband?'

A

Q

We both would.

Now, do you recall that in 2002 after having not

paid the bills for almost three years that PPL notified

you that service was to be discontinued because of thisg

unpaid balance?

A

Q

Can you repeat that please?

Yes. Do you recall that in 2002 PPL contacted

you to advisge you that your electric service would be

cut, would be discontinued because you weren't paying

your bills?

PRI o SR "R e B

I have a notice from November 29th, 2001.
What did that notice say?

1t said "Ten Day Shut-Off Notice.®

Was your service shut off then?

No, my service was never shut off.

Would it be correct to say that when you were

notified that your service would be shut off in 2002 you

filed a PUC complaint?

A
Q
A

(No response)
Do you recall that?
No, I don't.

Let me suggest to you that you or your husband

COMMONWEALTH REPGATING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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filed a complaint with the PUC on June 4th, 2002.
A Yes, sir, [ filed the complaint; I wrote it.
MS. GIANNONE: I'm sorry to interrupt,

the one I have is dated 2003. Are we talking about two

different complaints?

MR. WEBER: Yes.

MS. GIANNONE: Oh, okay.
BY MR, WEBER:
Q Now, at the time, do you recall indicating to the
PUC that you had not been living in the home because you
had been on the road? |

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. Weber, what’are you
reading from?

THE WITNESS: Yes, I'm confused.

MR. WEBER: Your Honor, 1 have a
complaint to the BCS filed June 4, 2002.

JUDGE COLWELL: i don't have that in my
file anywhere.

MR-'WEBER: Well, Your Honor, the
ditficulty with this is that I think that these are
typically handled by computer or over the telephone sc I
really don't have anything either. But what I have is a

report that the BCS made to PPL that refers to this. I

guess what I am asking is if she recalls that that's

. what she said.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY = (717) 761-750
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MS. GIANNONE: I'll just object to the
report itself since none of us have it or can see it,
but you can answer the question as to whether you
recall.

JUDGE COLWELL: Let me just point out to
you, Ms. Giannone, that you'll be careful about what you
object to because I do have a three year statute of
limitations here. I can only go back three years from
the date of the complaint, so if he is giving you an
earlier date this‘could work to your advantage.

Go ahead.

MR . WEBER: Your Honor, 'I,'tn’not
suggesting by asking this question that the appeal that
we’'re here on relates to this complaint. What I'm
trying to do is to establish what they complained about
in 2002 and the reason of the complaint and that's what
I was asking to Mrs. Nojunas.

BY MR. WEBER:

Q Do you recall essentially, Mrs. Nojunas, what you
complained of at that time?

A High estimates.

Q Do you recall indicating that you hadn't been
living in the home because you were on the road?

A Yes, I do.

o) Do you recall that you didn't indicate anything

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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about a boiler being broken at that time?
A I have no idea. |
0 Now, prior to that date did you contact PPL to

make any kind of a complaint about any high bill?

A Yes, I did.
Q How did you do that?
A By telephone. In 1999, as I had said, in

Allentown. In 2000 I tried to get on OnTrack, the
OnTrack Program to straighten this out. They told us we
made too much money. |

Q Now, the OnTrack program -- is it your
understanding of the OnTrack program that that is a
program that allows low income -- people who earn low

amounts of income, to pay back bills?

). Yes, 1 have. It was suggested that we contact
onTrack. ‘ |
0 © All right. The OnTrack program has nothing to do

with high bill complaints, does it?

A I have no idea.

Q All right. You say that you called PPL, do you
have any dates as to when you calied,PPL to complain

about high bill=?

A No, I do not.
Q You didn't keep any records of that?
A No, I did not.

GOMMORNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 781-7180
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Q Do you know whether or not your husband contacted
PPL to make a high bill complaint?
A No, I do not.
0 Now, your attorney has provided a copy of a bill
from Tom's Plumbing and Heating and has marked it as
Nojunas Exhibit No. 1.

(Whereupon, the document was marked as

Nojunas Exhibit No. 1 for
identification.)

BY MR. WEBER:

Q- Do you have that in front of you?

A Yes, I do. |

Q It's & bill for a new oil burner and -- it looks
like new baseboards, indicating that these were

ingtalled in November of 2003,
A Yes, sir.

Q Is that what you were referring to earlier when

you indicated your furnace was installed in November of

20037

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you have a copy of your complaint handy?
A Yes, sir. |

Q 12 complaint thét you filed with the PUC.
A Yes, I do.

Q

Can you get to the page that has Paragraph No. 3

COMMONWEALTH REPGRTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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on it that says "What is your complaint?"
A Yes} |
Q At the very bottom of that page do you see the
language that says, quote, "no one was living in the

house until January 2, 2003 when a new oil burner was

installed.

A ?es, sir.

Q Did you write this complaint?

A Yes, I did. |

0 Did you then sign the complaint and indicate that
was true?

A Yes, I did. My oil burner caught on fire and it

had to be reinstalled. So it was installed, but the
house caught on fire and it was reinscailed.
Q Okay -- |
A So January is when everything was straightened
out. It was in this whole time period.
] So the bill then that you providedkand that is
marked as Exhibit No. 1, even though it says "Instally
new oil burner" you're saying that was actually a repair
that occurred in November of 20037 |
MR. MIERNICKI: Can I interrupt here?
MR. WEBER: Well, I'd actually like her
to answar the question. |

MR. MIERNICKI: 1I'd like to explain.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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MR. WEBER: Well, Your Honor, I'm going
to object to the explanation. I think that I'm entitled
to have the witness answer the question. |

MR. MIERNICKI: But I'm the one who paid
the bill.

JUDGE COLWELL: Okay, Mr. Miernicki, I'lil
tell you what, let Mrs. Nojunas finish testifying and
then you can have a turn.

MR. MIERNICKI: Thank you.

JUDGE COLWELL: Go ahead, Mr. Weber.

BY MR. WEBER:

e My question was, Mrg. Nojunas, with respect to

the bill oﬁ 12-2-03, which is marked as Nojunas No. 1,
it says that on 11-25 you werevbilled for -- what was
performed was "install new oil burner." And then on

11 26 it looks like an installation of baseboards. Are
you saying that that didn't occur in November of 2003
but that it occurred earlier and that in November of '03

it was only a repair?

a No, that's not what I'm saying.
Q What are you saying?
A I'm saying that this new oil burner was

installed. I moved in January 2nd of 2000.

Q You're saying you moved in in January of 2000 --

A . Oh, okay, you're confusing me. I moved in in

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY  {717) 781-7150
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January of 2004.
o All right, well, going back to ycurkcomplaint you
indicated that you moved in January 2, 2003?
A I understand that; I see that right now.
Q And do you agree that that's what you put in your
complaint that you filed in June of 20037
A I doh’t know obviously.
Q Now, do you agree that prior to May of 2003 PPL
had problems getting access to your meter because of a
locked gate? |
A I have given PPL keys, men in Frackville get into
my gate. They 1Qst the keys, they turned it into a
circus. Now finally, I'm not sure what date, and I'm
not going to say that I know of what date it was, a man
from Hazleton got one of our keys and then there was no
problem. But I can't babysit people with keys and I
also will not leave my gates open. I have gates on my
property for a reason.
Q That was essentially my question. Do you agree
that there is a gate that is locked that prevents PPL

from getting to your meter?

| A Yes.

0 Now, you indicate that PPL was given a key. Do

‘you understand that that key was given to PPL in about

April or May of 20027

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150

SN



FORM

Y
1y
it
12
13

14

18
19

20

21 ¢

23

25

22 |

it e it ik b e

33
I can't be sure; I don't know.
Do you also keep a dog or dogs at that property?

I don't have any dogs.

Lo RN S o .

Are you aware of a situation involving a PPL
service person in August oEFZOOO when your husband toid
him to get off of your property? |

A No, I'm not.

0 Now, your attorney mentioned that there was
another complaint that was filed. Are you aware of the
fact that a complaint was filed in March of 2003 with
the PUC Bureau of Consumer Services?

A I don't know.

Q Do you recall meeting with a PPL employee at your

property whose name was Bill Stoffregen?

A Yes, I do.

0 '~ And you were there with your husband?

A Yes, I was.

0 - Did he obtain from you information about the

appliances at YOur property?

A Yes, he did,

Q Did he also discuss with you a refrigerator in

your garage?
A Yes, he did.
Q Do you recall telling him at that time that the

refrigerator wasn't working right because it wasn't

GOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY =~ {717) 2617150
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freezing food?
B Yes, I do. But that is the same refrigerator I
now have on wmy property and my bill is only $38.00.
There's a door that you open in the inside of the
refrigerator to let the cold air to the freezér and that
was open. That was the only problem. It's a brand new
refrigerator. The refrigerator is still on my property
and my current bill is only $38.97, I believe -- and 67
cents, excuse me. So there was nothing wrong with the
refrigerator, I just simply made a comment about it.
0 All right, the comment was that the door was open
and things weren't freezing?
A I didn't realize the door was open, that's what
they call freezing, but there'was no malfunctioning

refrigerator. The refrigerator is still on my property

~and my current bill is only $38.67.

0 All right, now after you met with Mr. Stoffregen
about -- I think there was a high bill in March of 2003;
do you recall that?

A I recall a bill in February that was through the

roof. I believe it was $167 or something -- let me

look. I know that's what basically started wme with this

whole --
0 Let me try to help you out here, there's a bill

trom March 3, i believe, March 3, 2003 in the amount of

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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$1654.05; is that the one you recall?
A Yes, I believe that's the one.
Q Do you recall that's the reason why‘you contacted
PPL about the high bill problem at that time?
A ‘At that time agaih I contacted them. This has
be&en an ongoing process of contacting PPL and getting
absolutely nowhere. |
Q At that point do you recall that that's when Mr.

Stoffregen came to your house to talk to you?

A Yes, he did. We organized it because we were on
the road.
Q After that did your bill -- after~you spoke to

Mr. Stoffregen did your bills go back to what you
believe to be your normal level?
A Yes, they did; they were reasonable.

MR. WEBER: That’s gll I have, Your
Honor' . |

‘JUDGE COLWELL : kMs. Giannone, do you have
any redirect? |

| MS. GIANNONE: Just a couple of

guestions. |

JUDGE COLWELL: Go ahead.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MS. GIANNONE:

¢ Jennifer, during 2002 you still had the gate on

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717} 781-7150
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your property, correct?

B Yes.

4] And you would still lock the gate, correct?

a Yes. |

Q And despite that, beginning in July of 2002 PPL

was able to come out and start doing actual readings?
a Yes, they were.

Q And that continued every single month up until
present, correct?

A Yes.

Q They did not have to do any estimated readings
during that time?

A Correct.

Q Thank you.

MS. GIANNONE: I have no further
gquestions.

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. Weber?

MR. WEBER: Nothing else, Your Honor.

JUDGE COLWELL: Let me ask a few
questions.

Mrs. Nojunas, I1'm a little confused~about
the ¢chronology of events hére SC maybe you could Just
walk me through it. Your oil burner blew up in November
of'1999; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes, that's correct.

COMMUNWEAL TH RHEPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761.7150
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JUDGE COLWELL: And you moved back into
your house January of 2003?

THE WITNESS: No, 2004.

JUDGE COLWELL: Have you ever had dogs on

that property?

THE WITNESS: 1'wve never had dogs on that
property. |

JUDGE COLWELL: Have there been dogs
living there since you married yoﬁr husband;and moved’to
the property in 19977

THE WITNESS: I believe there were two.
One died and one ran away.

JUDGE COLWELL: When was that, ma'am?

THE WITNESS: One ran away, a little
mutt-type dog in 2001. |

JUDGE COLWELL: What kind of dog was the
other one? |

THE WITNESSt 1t was an Australian -- no,
it was some kind of sheepdog type thing.

k JUDGE COLWELL: I’have no further

questions.

Ms. Giannone, are’you going to put on Mr.
Miernicki?

MS. GIANNONE: Yes;

JUDGE COLWELL: Go ahead, he has already

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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been sworn.
MR. WEBER: Your Honor, could I just
follow up with one question in light of your gquestions?
k JUDGE COLWELL: ~Certainly, I'm sorry.
RECROSS - EXAMINATION

BY MR. WEBER:

Q “Mrs. Nojunas, you said there was a sheepdog as

well. When was the sheepdog present'on the property?

A I believe she died ~-'my husband was in Australia

and came home -- in the summer of 1997 she died.
0 - All right, thank you.
MR. WEBER: That's all.
WUDGE COLWELL: Thank ybu.
(Witness excused.)
JUDGE COLWELL: Go ahead, Ms. Giannone. =
MS. GIANNONE: Thank you.
The Complainants call Anthony Miernicki.
JUDGE COLWELL: You've alreédy been
sworn, Mr. Miernicki.
Whetenpan,
ANTHONY MIERNICKI
having been previously duiy sworn, testified as follows:
THE WITNESS: Yes, ma'am.
DIRECT EXAMINATION |

BY MS. GIANNONE:

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717).761-7150
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o) - Mr. Miernicki, what is your relationship to
Jennifer Nojunas?

A I'm her father.

0 Are you aware of when Matthew and Jennifer moved
out of the residence that we've been talking about?

A 1 think she correctly stated the time when the

problem occurred with the oil burner.

o) Were you involved in obtaining repairs to the oil
burner?
A Yes, initially there was a repair that was

attempted on the o0il burner by the gentleman who put the
new one in, but that was not successful. There was a
fire and then'everyching burst in the house and we wound
up in late 2003 putting the new unit, plumbing and

baseboard 1in.

0 Do you know when that initial attempt at a repair

was?
A I would have to guess within six months after

they moved out initially.
o) and do you have a copy of an exhibit, Nojunas 1,

there in front of you?

A Is that the one from Tom's Plunbing and Heating?
Q Yes |

A Yes.

0 Are you familiar with that document?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717)761-7150
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Yes, I am.
How are you familiar with it?
I paid for it.
Was this bill provided to you?
Yes. ’
DLid you then give me a copy of this bill?
Yes, I did.
And you had wanted to explaih something during
the time that Jenuifer was testifying about these Lime
periods. Did you explain that or did you still want to
explain the time periods? | |

A Jennifer and Matthew -- I'd see them occasionally

when they would stop when they were home fLrom a trip and

they just c¢ould not understand how they could bé getting
the type of bills they were getting billed when they
weren't there.

I told them that probably what was happening,
because we had the experience with PPL on our farm,
which was rural, that they’wculd just estimate if they
couldn't get in to read the meter. If the weather was
bad they would simply estimate. I said, that's probably
what is going on because obviously something is going
on. ‘

We had such a hassle on my farm we actually let

the privacy gate open all the time, but we'‘re there, so

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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that PPL can get in and get out because if we had a 1ock‘
on it people would either lose the keys and then have to
rouse us or let us know that they were comiﬁg SO we just
leave the gate open completely now and we haven't had a
groblem since then. |
Q So Jennifer had told you about the problems they
were having with their high bills?

A There was no other explanation for it other than

the fact that they were estimating and not reading the

meter.
Q Thank you, Mr. Miernicki.
A Thank you.

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. Weber?
MR. WEBER: No questions, Your Honor.
{(Witness excuséd()

JUDGE COLWELL: Ms. Giannone, do you have
anything else? |

MS. GIANNONE: We’have no further
witnesses. I would just like to move Nojunas 1 into
evidence.

| JUDGE COLWELL: Any objection, Mr. Weber?

MR. WEBER: No cbjection.

JUDGE COLWELL: It's admitted.

(Whereupon, the document marked as

Nojunas Exhibit No. 1 was received

J COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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JUDGE COLWELL: Okay, Mr. Weber, you're

up.
MR. WEBER: I call Terry Albright.
JUDGE COLWELL: Would you raise your
right hand, please?
Whereupon,
TERRY ALBRIGHT.
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
JUDGE COLWELL: Go ahead, Mr. Weber.
DIRBCT EXAMINATION
BY MR. WEBER:
Could you state your'name, please?
My name is Terry Albright.
Who is your employer?
I'm employed by PPL Electric Utilities.
What position do you serve in?
I'm customer support supérvisor.
What are your responsibilities as customer
SUpport supervisor? |

A I oversee the field investigations and the

clerical work done in the office by the representative

A's and B's as well as the customer contact rep.

42

Part of that responsibility is investigating and

responding to PUC informal and formal complaints.

CUOMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY - (7217) 761-7150
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Q Are you familiar with the Nojunas account
records? |

A “Yes, I am.

Q Can you tell me what records are kept by PPL in

the regular course of its business with respect to its
customers?
A PPL has a record of all billing and payment

records as well as contact records, which are any

contacts PPL makes with the customer or the customer

makes with PPL.
0 Now, with respect to the first item that you
mentioned, the billing records, referring to PPL exhibit
No. 3, is that a printout of PPL billing rertd for the
chunés‘s?' ' |
A Yes, it is.
(Whereupon, the document was marked as
PPL Exhibit No. 3 for
identification.)
BY MR. WEBER:
Q Let me ask you this, how far back does PPL

maintain billing records generally?

A Generally for four years.
Q - On PPL Exhibit 3, what does that show?
A Exhibit No. 3, the Account Activity Statement

lists a date of all the billings. It lists the regular

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 761-7150
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bill amounts, the due date, the amount of the bill for
the current wmonth, as well as any balance forwarded. It
lists the heating and cooling degree days,rthe reading,
the type of reading, the number of days in the billing
period and the kilowatt hour consumption.

Q Now, let's zero in on the type of reading. What
do you mean by that?

A ~There are three types of readings. "E" would
indicate that it was an estimated reading and "A" would
indiéate that it's an actual reading. "0 would
indicate that the reading was obtained on a date other
than the reqular reading daﬁe, an adjustment was made
from the reading that was obtained on that date.

9  wWhat column are you referring to on this?

A I'm referring to the column to Che‘right of the
exhibit where it says "Reading/Type." |

Q Now, on the first page there are some blanks
there and, in fact, there?s no data on that until you
get to the second pagé. What is the reason for that?

A The reason for that is because at the time the
statement was printed that information was not available

in our records.

0 What was the reason this wasn't available?
A Because we maintain it for 48 months.
Q Now, going to Page No. 2 of Exhibit No. 3 and

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY ~ (717) 761-7150
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zeroing in on that column, "Reading/Type* 1ookihg at

that column, does that indicate whether the readings

were estimated or actual?

A - Yes, it does.
© How does it so indicate?
A Beginning with March 2000 it indicates that that

‘was an estimated reading right through April of 2001, at

which time the reading is indicated as a zero.

Q What does that mean? | |

A It means that we obtained a feading after the
regular reading date in April, but that adjustment was
based on an actual reading. |

Q - QOkay, an actual reading, somebody‘went out there

- and read the wmeter?

A - That's correct. The adjustment was practiced on
April 24, 2001, |
Q Now, although it doesn’'t indicate here because
the information has been purged from PFL'S records, but
starting in 1999 as Mrs. Nojunas testified through 2000

and up to 2002 are there large stretches of time when

bills were estimated?

A Yes, there are.
Q Does PPL -- you mentioned another type of record
that PPL keeps in the regular course of its business

with customer contacts. Did PPL maintain records with

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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resPect’to customer contacts as to the reasons why those
readings were estimated?

A Yes, they did and when the meter reader went out
to read the wmeter he would indicate on his irregqularity
code.
9 What would generally the reason be why those are
estimated readings? |
;8 The records that I have indicate that the gate
was locked. |
o Were there contacts with this customer attempting
to get access to this meter?
A Yes, there are.
o] If you could go through those and indicate to the
Judge the date and the type of contact that is
maintained in PPL's records on this issue.

MS. GIANNONE: I'm sorry to interrupt.
Is that a record other than the ones provided? I wasn't
sure if it is somehow shown in the exhibits you gave me.

MR. WEBER: It is not shown.

MS. GIANNONE: Okay.

MR. WEBER: 1It's a computer record and
it's not subject to being printed out, unfortunately.

| MS. GIANNONE: I'll just object to it

based on the fact that none of us have it to look at.

Otherwise, though she can answer.

- COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE COLWELL: It's overruled. You can
go ahead and testify.

THE WITNESS: Okay, the records that I
have indicate that PPL read the Nojunas meter on April
19. 2001 and then at that point in time we adjusted the
reading. |
Q Do ybu records indicate prior to that whether
there were attempts to obtain readings with respect to

the Nojunas property?

A The record detail that I have goes back to May of
2000.
Q Okay. And does it indicate whether there were

any notices or anything of that sort sent to the

Nojunas's with respect to non-access?

A - We issued an investigation to obtain a reading at

the premises because on May 24th, 2000 we were unable to
gain access because of the locked gate and then the

reading was obtained back in June of 2000. The service

person went to the premises to gain access to the meter,

but when he went there Mr. Nojunas was hostile to the
serviceman and ordered him off of the property. So we

were not able to obtain the reading.

Q@  When was that?
A In June of 2000.
Q Was another contact attempted with the Nojunas'’s?

COMMONWEAL TH HEPOHRTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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A In February of 2001 we‘éent them another letter
saying that we needed access to read the meter or else
we would begin termination procedures for non-access and

for estimated readings.

0 Was another step taken in that regard?

A We were able to obtain a reading on April 19,
2001. ’ |

Q Was there anything else sent to Mr. Nojunas or

any other contact with Mr. Nojunas prior to that?

P Just the terminatcion notices for non-access.
G Tell me about those.
A On April 9th, 2001 we posted a ten-day notice

informing the customer that their service was going to
be terminated on April 19, 2001 and then on April 16th,
2061 we gave them a three-day notice telling them that
we would be terwminating on 4-19-2001. And then on April
19th, 2001 they allowed us access to read the meter on

the termination date so PPL did not have to cut the

service.
0 Were there additional problems with access?
A Yes, it just continued on. On August 31st, 2001

we sent them another letter advising them that we needed

aceess to read the meter.
Q Was any response to this letter made?

A There was no response to the letter.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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0 what~happened next with respect to access?
a With respect to access in March of 2002 the
company sent another letter advising them that we needed
to reaa the meter or else we would begin termination
proceedings for non-access. And then on April 3rd, 2002
we posted a ten-day letter telling them that their
service was going to be terminated on April 15th, 2002
and then on 4-11-2002 we obtained a meter reading. The

customer allowed us on the property to read the meter.

Q Was there some time when PPL received a key to
the gate?
1 PPL received the key, according to the contacts

on our agcount, in April of 2002.

0 After April of 2002 did PPL begin making actual
readings?

A Yes, we did.

Q Is that indicated on the Account Activity
Statement?

A Yes, it is.

Q What page would that be on?

A PPL Exhibit No. 3, Page 3 at the bottom of the

page the Reading/Type is indicated as a zero. That's
only adjusted billings for the prior year based on the
readings that we obtained on 4-19-02. After that time

on Page 4 you will notice that -- sorry, it is continued

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761.7150
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on Page 4. They are listed as zero for April too
because the reading was obtained on April 19th, which
was after the regular reading date of 4-11. We had to
adjust all of the bills up to that point in time. Those
two -- on Page 4, the two readings listed at‘the top and
the Reading/Type are listed as zero because they were
also part of that adjustment that was prodessed in
April, 2002.

Q Now, the adjustments that you*re referring to,

were those based on actual readings?

):4 Yes, 1t was.

Q Okay.

A Based on the reading obtained on April 19, 2002.
Q All right. Now, with the exception of the

reading of July 2002 were all readings thereafter actual

readings?
A Yes, they were.
G Now, the next contact that PPL had with the

Nojunas's after that reading was obtained, what was
that? The reading of 4-19-02.
A After that there was an overdue notice sent to

the Nojunas's back on May 28, 2002 --

Q All right --

A ~« and then on June 4th, 2002 the Nojunas's filed

their PUC informal complaint.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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Q Now, the reason for the termination notice on May

28, '02, what was that?

A It was for non-payment in the amount of
$2,735.12.
Q Now, the contacts that are noted in the PPL

records, prior to June 4, f02, were there any éontacts
relating to high bills?

A We have none on record. The only contacts are
the notices and records that PPL sent for either non-
payment or requesting an actual reading, non-access.

Q Now, were the Nojunas's paying their bills prior
to the ten-day termination letter, May 28, '02?

A According to the PPL Exhibit No. 3 we have no
payments listed between August 17th, 1999 and July 12th,
2002. |

Qg Does PPL's records show any complaints whatsoever
£r6m~the Nojunas's prior to the PUC complaint having
been filed in June of 20022

A No; there was none.

Q Now, what was the -- was there an occasion when

Mr. Nojunas contacted PPL with a complaint about high

bills?

A Yes, we do have a record of him contacting us on

July 1ith, 2002.

Q - And that would have been after the PUC complaint,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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the Bureau of Consumer Services complaint was filed?

A Yes, it was.
0 What did he indicate at that time?
A He indicated to the representative that took his

call, it is documented by that representative, that "He
wondered if his bill was too high and the representative
explained that the current bill was estimated in July of
2002, but it was in line with his prior actual

readings."” The customer told the representative on the

phone that he had a refrigerator in the garage. He said

"They walk to the garage to get foed, no refrigerator in
kitchen. Hot plate used and TV plus second small
refrigerator, though c¢laims nol in use. Not much there
since they are both truck drivers. Explained actual
readings show similar usage and at that point Mr.
Nojunas was satisfied‘and said he would pay the
estimated bill.”

And that is indicated on the contact recorded on

the customer's accournt by the person that spoke to Mr.

Nojunas.
Q Okay. Now, what was the next contact with

respect to any complaints at all from the Nojunas's?

a There were no complaints received until March
6th, 2003.
6] What was the complaint at that time?

COMMONWEALTH AEPOMTIHG COMPANY 17y 7617150
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1 A At that time Matthew célled in about his high

2| bill. He said he read his meter at 35543, which

3} confirmed that the reading he was billed on his current
4 f bill is correct. ‘It says that while he was walking back
5§} into his house he was disconnected from the call.

6t QO You earlier spoke with Ms. Nojunas and discussed
7 that contact and I believe she acknowledged that there

g | was a bill in March of 2003 for $154.05. Let me ask you
4 this, in responsé to Mr. Nojunas's call did you or was

W | someone assigned to investigate the high bill complaint?

iy A Yes, they were.

2 Q Was that Mr. Stoffregen?

13 loa Yes, it was.

ity / JUDGE COLWEhL: Could you spell that,

15 || please?
16 ' MR. WEBER: Yes, S-t-o-f-f-r-e-g-e-n.
17 | JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you.

13| BY MR. WEBER:

wl o Ms, Albright, would you pull out PPL Exhibit
20 No. 1. |

21‘ (Whereupon, the document was marked és
2 PPL Exhibit No. 1 for

23 |l identification.)

s | BY MR. WEBER:

T o) What is Exhibit No. 1?

COMMORNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A Exhibit No. 1 is a Residential High Bill Order.
Q Can you tell me what the purpose of that is?
A This is the order that is generated for a call

resulting on a high bill chplaint and it documents the

meter and billing information, the number of days in’ﬁhe
billing period, billing date, whether or not the reading
was an actual or an estimate. It lists the bill amounts

and it gives all the wmeter information for the

residence.

Q And the handwritten noté on this, whose notes are
those? |

A That is the documentation from William Stoffregen

from his field investigation that he conducted,
Q Now, the field information would have been of his

conversations with and observations of the Nojunas's

property?

a Yes.

Q Now, at that time was the meter tested?

A Yes, he tested the meter on that date at 100.28

percent accuracy.

Q If you go to page 2 of that exhibit, there are
some indications there as td certain items that he found
to bé,present at the property that consume electricity?
A That's Correct.

Q Do you know where he obtained that information?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 7681-7150
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A He obtained it from visiting the site along with

input provided by Mr. and Mrs. Nojunas.

MS. GIANNONE: I'm just going to gbiject
based on hearsay. T know that the first page looks like
a record from a computer.‘ This is just handwritten
notes though and Mr. Stoffregen isn’'t here to testify

that this is his handwriting, you know, there's no

foundation for these handwritten documents.

JUDGE COLWELL: 1 can give you a choice
there. you can either accept it as it is or agree to
have a second hearing where this witness will be
produced. What would be your choice?

MS. GIANNONE: Well,'can I make that
decision after I hear her testimony? I'm not sure, I
may have some guestions that she may nbt be able to
answer that Mr. Stoffregen can.

JUDGE COLWELL: Then we'll continue.
BY MR. WEBER:

Q Ms. Albright, based on the information there as
to the electrical appliances and so forth that Mr.
Sﬁoffregeu found, did you prepare a high bill cost
estimate?

A Yes, 1 did. Input is from the information
provided from Mr. Stoffregen's field investigation.

o) Now, identify, if you will, PPL Exhibit No. 2.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150C
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(Whereupon, the document was marked as

PPL Exhibit No. 2 for

identification.)

THE WITNESS: 1It's a high bill cost
estimate worksheet.
BY MR. WEBER:
Q Is that'~~ tell me what that is and what the
purpose of that is.
s The purpose of this is to justify the kilowatt
hour cénsumption that the Nojunas‘s were billed for, or
attempt'to justify the consumption based on the
information and what appliances and the heating
information that they have at that location.
O In creating this document what -- how did it
work? When you input information what do you input?
A - You input what the customer has at their |
residence, the appliances, the size of the home. You
also indicate if there's any other equipment, which is
indicated, the refrigerator that they have in their
garage. And this gives you an estimate for a 30-day
kilowatt hour consumption. And then it also allows you
the opportunity to enter the information of the billing
date in question and then it pro»rates'it based on the
number of days and comes up‘with a total for that time

frame of the billing.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761.7150
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What was the time frame that you used here?

The time frame was from January 2nd, 2003 to

March 3rd, 2003 because that was the bill that was in

dispute.

Q

Why did you take 60 days here as opposed to

'taking 30 days? I believe there was a 30-day bill that

they were complaining of, but why did you take 60 days?

A

It was 60 days because it appears that the bill

that they were rendered according to the Account

Activity Statement, the customer was rendered a bill for

zero kilowatt hours.

Q
A

0

A

‘What month was that?

On January 31st, 2003.

. Okay.

And then when the high bill was received on March

3rd, 2003 it was for 1951 kilowatt hours. Both the

period of time in question were the two months and it

appears that the meter may have been under-read by 1000

kilowatt hours in January 2003.

Q

When you say "under-read" do you wmean that the

meter reader made a mistake in reading it?

A

Q

It was a wis-read, vyes.

If you put those two time periods together, were

you able to justify, based on the information that you

were given as to what appliances were there and so

COMMUONWEALTH REPOMITING COMPANY {717} 761.7150
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forth, the amount of kilowatt hour usage for those two
mornths?

A Yes, we were able to justify it, the total
estimated kilowatt hours was estimated at 2,310kkilowatt
hours and the customer was actually billed for 1,951
kilowatt hours s¢ we were able to justify wore than the

customer was billed for.

6] Is there a current balance o this account?

A Yes, there is.

Q What is that balance?

A The current balance 1s $2,854.92.

Q Does that include a current bill that may not
have been paid?

A Yes, it does.

Q Did the Bureau of Consumer Services render a

decision with respect to the complaint of May of 2003?

A Yes.

Q Is that Decision identified as PPL Exhibit 47
(Whereupon, the document was marked as
PPL Exhibit No. 4 for
identification.}

THE WITNESS: Yes, it is.
BY MR. WEBER:
0 Does that indicate there payment terms and so

forth as per the Bureau of Consumer Services?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY -~ (717) 7817150
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A It indicates that the bills were to be paid in
accordance with the decision listed on Exhibit No. 4.

MR. WEBER: That's all T have for this
witness, Your Honor.

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you.

Ms. Giannone.

MS. GIANNONE: Yes, thank you.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MS. GIANNONE: | |
Q Going back to PPL No. 3, you earlier testified
about a time period where estimated readings were
performed and Mr. Weber asked you if March of 2000
through April of 2001 those were estimated readihgs and
you had indicated that they were. Is it correct that
the Account Activity Statement also reflects that
January and February of 2000 were estimated readings?
A Yes, it is.’
o} So the estimated readings actually go from
Jénuary of 2000 until April of 20012
A I'm only showing on Exhibit No. 3, it's showing
from March of 2000. I don't havé indicated January and

February. The only way I can determine that is by

 determining the number of days and the adjusted bill for

April of 2001 as 334 though. They could be actual

readings; 1'm not sure.

COMMONWEALTH BEPCRTING COMPANY (717} 761.7150
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Q And now -- I apologize, it's my confusion --
you're talking about January of 2001 could be actual or
were you referring to Januéry or February of 20007
A I don't know, you're confusing me.

Let me go back and restate your question.

Q Yes. Por January of 2000 is it correct that the

reading was an estimated reading?
A (No response)
0 If it helps I am looking at Page 2 of’the Account
Activity Statement, the second line down.
A Yes, it was an estimate for January and February.
Q Okay thank you, that was my question,

And then going down to May of 2001 that was an
estimated reading?
A Yes, it was.
Q And up through -- at least February of 2002 then
those were estimated readings?
A You're correct, they were all estimates.
0 Now, do your records reflect whetherkduring
either of those time periods, through January of 2000
through April of 2001 or from May of 2001 through
February of‘zooz whether any postcards were sent to the
customers for them to perform readings and send it back

to PPL?

A We do not send postcards to customers for them to

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY (7171 761-7150
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read. We used to prior to the implemenﬁation.of our
customer service system on February 1lst, 1999, but after
that date we no longer sent postcards to customers
because the custower contact center was:reSponSible for
obtaining readings and they were usually phoned in by
the customers.

Q How would Customers know about that feature, that
they could call in and give actual readings?

A Well, we would send them a letter indicating that
their meter was\éstimaced and then when the customer
called in as was indicated in the one packet that was
testified to, thé customer went out and read his meter
while he was on the phone with the customer service
representative‘ The representative on the phone would
ask the cuStomer if they were willing to go out and read

their meter.

0 But just in a general sense, when a customer gets

their estimated bill is there some notice or information
in the bill that says that you can go out and do an
actual reading and cail a certain number with that?

A No, the customer receives an estimated bill by
PPL Electric Utilities and we put on the bill, indicate
whether it was an actuél‘reading or an estimate.
Estimates are}based on their prior consumption, the same

period of time, the previous year and if a customer

CUMMONWEALIH HEPORTING COMPANY (7175 761-7150




FORM

1

1

12

3

14

15

16

22

- 23

24

ot s b s mn

62
disputes the amount they were billed for PPL does not
tell them to call in, the customer would know on their
own to call in and question the estimated bill if they
felt it was too high. |
) And so when a representative of PPL goes out and
has trouble getting into a gate or sees a dog and can't
do the actual reading they don't leave any note or send
anything saying "Hey, if you want to do the actual
reading you can call PPL"?

B We do that after five months. After five months
of estimates.

0 Do your records reflect that the Nojunas's were
advised that they could call PPL and give actual
readings by phone?

A I don't know the exact wording bf the letter, it
just says that -- I believe it says we have not been
able to read your wmeter, please contact us to make
arrangements for an actual meter reading.®

0 A1l right, but that doesn't imply that they can
just do it themselves and call in, it makes it sound
like a representative would have to come out and take
care of it?

B Well, there would have to be a contact with the
'company' made by the customer. |

Q Okay .

COMMORNWEALIH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7450
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A The results of the letter that was sent to the
customer.
O Now, looking at PPL Exhibit 2, the High Bill Cost

Estimate Worksheet --
Yes.
Do you have that in front of you?

I do.

Lo B S @ B S

Now, you indicated that the numbers entered into
that were from the numbers obtained during the field
investigation; is that correct? | |

A Yes.,

0 It has listed here, two refrigerators and a
freezer, one réfrigerator using 100 kilowatt hours,
another refrigerator using 150 kilowatt hours, a freezer
ﬁsing 90 kilowatt hours and then on Page 2, under other
kilowatt hours it says ﬁdef rvefrigerator in garage" and

it has 300 kilowatt hours.

A That's correct.
0 What is that 300 kilowatt hours based on?
A That's based on the refrigerator that was not

operating properly at the time that Mr. Stoffregen was
there. The 100 and the 150 that he has indicated in his
hand notes, that is what the normal consumptioﬁ would be
for the refrigerator, pﬁovided it was operating

properly. But because of the defectiveness of the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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refrigerator not working properly there's 300 kilowatt

hours additional usage for that defective refrigerator.

Q On top of -~
a On top of what it would normally use.
Q Now, overall, does this worksheet reflect an

estimate just for the month that was beinyg complained of

~or is it indicative of what their usage would be in any

given month during that time period?

A This 1is indicativé of what it was at the tiwme the
field investigation was made. Something could change in
prior months.

Q And it could change in prior months or it could

change in subsequent wmonths?

A Correct.
Q So this was at the time that they complained?
A Complained to PPL and we made the field

investigation; this is what the field investigation =--
these were his findings of the field investigatibn;

Q So it only reflected those two months that were,
I guess, right at that time in dispute?

A That was the bill that was in dispute at the

time.
0 Because then it indicates, and correct me if I'm

wrong, but for 30 days the usage would have been

approximately 1,054 kilowatt hours, correct?

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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A Yes. |
Q And on the Account Activity Statement on Page 5
it shows that in the month before January/February/March
of 2003 the kilowatt hour usage was in the range of 273,
209, 202, correct?
A What month?
Q I'm looking back; for example; beginning at -- I
know this is just for examples, October of 2002, the
usage, the kilowatt hours were 273. |
That's correct.
And December the usage was 209.
That's correct;
And up until January the usage was 2927

That's correct.

L& S RN - S

And then in the month after this estimate was
done in April of 2003 the usage was 619.
A That's correct, and you will see on Mr.

Stoffregen's handwritten notes that the usage dropped

because he informed the customer to unplug the bad

refrigerator. On PPL Exhibit No. 1 on Page 3 it says
"Custowmer was to unplug the bad refrigerator -- after
usage dropped to --* And it shows what the usage

dropped to for May and for June.

o) Now, the bad refrigerator in the garage -- is

that part of the explanation for even the high estimated

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 261-7150
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bills all during that time? Meaning in '99, 2000, 2007
when bills are being estimated and aycustomer complains
they were high, is it PPL's position that it was due in
part to this refrigerator being in the house?
A We wouldn't know that until we were there in
hApril 2003. I was saying before that the PPL system for
estimating bills is based on prior year consumption.
Q Okay.
A They send that as well as degree days. The
heating or cooling days in a billing period, which 1is

based on the temperatures during the billing period.

| B, Okay, so essentially the issue with the

refrigérator -~ Mr. Stoffregen suggested in March that

the customer unplug it so the estimation fbr the reduced

bills after March of 2003 is that the refrigerator was

unplugged, correct?

A That's correct. It was in the garage and he has
indicated that the ice cream was not even frozen at the
time of his field investigation. |
Q Does he have any explanation there then for why
the usage in about, approximately six months before
March 2003 was only 316 kilowatt hours, 107 kilowatts,

102 kilowatts?

A The customer was not disputing those bills. The

customer was disputing the kilowatt hours and that's

COMMUNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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what he was there to conduct his investigatioﬁ on.
Q So it's reasonable though to infer that it
couldn't have just been a refrigerator that had been all

that time, since it was only that one month that was

high?
A Could you please repeat that?
A Tt's reasonable to infer that the refrigerator --

JUDGE COLWELL: Is there a question in
there, Ms. CGiannone? |

MS. GIANNONE: I'm sorry, I was stopping
in the middle. I épologize, I'm leafing back and forth
between my pages.
BY MS., CIANNONE:
¢} Is it reasonable then to infer that it wasn't
just a refrigerator that was causing that one high bill
because the bills were low before and the bills were low
after that month? | |
A It wasn’'t just a refrigerator, 1t was everything
else that they had connected in use at the time of his

field investigation that was causing the high bill .

Q Okay .

A The refrigerator that was defective was part of
it.

Q Now, vyou testified a couple of times that the

estimated bills were based on the previous year's usage,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781-7150
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correct?
A That's correct.
Q0  Now, how do they estimate the bill, for example,

in 2001 when the years from the year before were
estimated also? What do they base the estimate on then?
A’ It's based on the billing informatiOn'that we
have when we obtain the actual reading'and make the
adjustments. I don't have any other explanation for it.
Q Okay.
A It's prorated for the number of days in between
actual readings.
Q Ckay.

MS. GIANNONE: I have no further
questions. |

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. Weber, before I give
her back to you why don't you let me aék a few questions
and chén you can ~- |

MR. WEBER: Very good.

JUDGE COLWELL: Ms. Albright, I'm going
to ask you to‘look at PPL Exhibit No. 3.

THE WITNESS: Yes, Ybur Honor.

JUDGE COLWELL: Where you have, for
example, July 3rd, 2002 it says "Cancelled electric
service" and then "Canceled Bill." That appears again

in June through November of 20007 Why does it say that?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: Would you please repeat
those dates? ' | |

JUDGE COLWELL: Sure. If you look at
June of 2000, July, August, September, October and

November of 2000 on Page 2, in the first column, right

‘after the date it says "Canceled Electric Service® and

then under it it says "Canceled Bill." Why does it say

' that when we have testimony that the electric service

was never canceled?

THE WIINESS: That's the way adjustments
are indicated on the Account Activity Statement, meaning
the electric service bill that was rendered for that
period we had to cancel the billing and rebill it based
on the actual reading.

JUDGE COLWELL: But you only have
estimated reédings through that period.

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE COLWELL: Then I don't understand.

- THE WITNESS: The adjustment was |
practiced on April 24th, 2001. On the Account Activity
Statement the canceled service is listed as the date of
the original billing.

- JUDGE COLWELL: Okay, now I understand.
So what you're showing me isn't what went out at the

time, it's what you've gone back and adjusted it to,

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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right?

THE WITNESS: No, those are the bills
that went out at the time. |

For an example, in June of 2000 the
electric service bill that was rendered at the time was
$49.83; that was the estimated bizl. ;

JUDGE COLWELL: Okay. All right, then I
don't understand.

Could you try again to explain why it
says "Canceled Electric Service" on this? I don't
understand your exhibit. I need to understand it.

THE WITNESS: That is the way -- the
dates that the bills are rendered are June 5th, 2000,
July Sth, 2000. However, the adjustment was not
processed until April 24th, 2001. At that point in time
is when we canceled the electric service estimated bills
that were rendéred back in 2000, and that's just the way
it is indicated on the statement, "Canceled Electric
Service." That's the way adjustments are listed on
statements.

JUDGE COLWELL: But it doesn't really
cancel the electric service?

THE WITNESS: No, it doesn't cancel it;
it's just an adjustment whereas we credit the estimated

bill and we debit the corrected bills that are based on

COMMONWEALTH REPURATING COMPANY {7171 761-7150
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actual readings. | ‘
JUDGE COLWELL: Okay.
On PPL Bxhibit No. 1 there's a lot of
stuff in handwriting and I underétand that it's not your
hnandwriting, but it is illegible to those of us who are

looking at it so how much of that did you rely on and

can you read it?

THE WITNESS: What page are you on, Your
Honor?

JUDGE COLWELL: The first page, please.
The handwritten stuff on the first page.

| THE WITNESS: At the bottom of that page?

JUDGE COLWELL: Yes. |

THE WITNESS: It says, "Cost estimate
1627 - two months - 1/31 & 3/3/ bill - customer used
1961 kilowatt hours - customer has bad refrigerator in
garage. Won't keep things, especially ice cream,
frozen. Meter tested 100.28, 100.28 and 100.19.
customer satisfied. Utility report given both with Mr.
and Mrs. Nojunas.

JUDGE COLWELL: Okay, thank you.

Okay, go ahead, Mr. Weber.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. WEBER:

Q Ms. Albright, going back to the Judge's gquestion

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  [717) 761-7150
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on the canceled electric service --
A Yes.
Q -=- you were talking about June 5, 2000 electric
bill, cancel electric service, $49.43. Did that bill
for $49.43 go out in June of 20007?
A ‘Yes, it did.
Q At the time that wouldn't have indicated cancel

electric service in the transaction type, would it?

A No, it would indicate their electric service
though.
Q Now, the type of transaction, when was that

changed? Would that have been when the adjustment was

made?
A When the adjustment was made on April 24th, 2001.
O Now, the bill for $49.83 for June of 2000, that

would be indicated as a debit in the transaction amount,

correct? |
A Correct.
0O Was that amount later credited leading to that

change to cancel electric service?

A It's credited in one of the transactions listed
on 4-24-2001; you will see an adjustment. It has a
credit of $49.83.

0 Would that be the fifth adjustment down in the

42401 row?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBANY  (717] 761-7150
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A Yes, it would.
Q Then there is in that same row, electric service,

$578.50. 1Is that the rebilling then based on the

actual?
A Yes, it is.
Q Now, this canceling and adjustments and so forth,

is this something that is doneé by PPL as an accounting
maneuver Lo keep the record straight for PPL as opposed
to what the customer would actually see?

Ak That's correct. |

Q In April of 2001 would the customer see -- what
would the customer see on the customer's bill?

A The customer would just see‘the corrected bill
amount and the number of days involved.

Q Now, going back to the questions that you
received earlier on whether your cost estimate in 2003
would have any explanation for amounts of electricity or
usage in 1999 to 2002 or any other time, was PPL asked
to investigate a high bill complaint in 99 to 2002 at

this property?

A We have no record of any such inquiries f£rom the
customer.
Q Is PPL able to investigate and determine when

it's consuming electricity if it doesn't investigate, if

it's not asked to investigate?

COMMONWEAL TH AEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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A No, they are not able to do so.
Q ~And you're not pretending to be able to do that
today with your cost estimate, are you?
.3 Not unless the customer ralls in and questions

their kilowatt hour consumption, we're not able to do

sS0.
0O Very good.
MR. WEBER: That's all, Your anor.
JUDGE COLWELL: Anything else, Ms.
| Giannone? |

MS. GIANNONE: No, Your Honor, thank you.
(Witness excused.)}

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. Weber, do you have
anything else? |

MR. WEBER: Nothing else éXcept to move
my Exhibits 1 through 4. | |

JUDGE COLWELL: Why don't we do this, in
order to verify that the information that appears on PPL
No. 2 is accurate why don't we ask Mrs. Nojunas if the
items listed there are in her house.

‘Does somebody want to do that or do you
want me to? |

MS. GIANNONE: 1I'1ll do it, Your Honor. I
just want to make suré we're on the same page, meaning

the items in the cost estimate?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150




SO E

1%

o

12

13 i

i

14

17

18

19

75
JUDGE COLWELL: Yes. That should take |
care of most of the hearsay problei.
MS. GIANNONE: I'm not goiﬁg to object.
(Whereupon, the documents marked as
PPL Exhibits Nos. 1 through 4 were
received in evidence.)
MS. GIANNONE: You know, rather than make
PPL bring someone back on a different day -- and really,
’ta tell you the truth, that time period isn't in issue
so much as the time period where estimates were being
done. |
I'1l go through it for Your Honor if you

would like anyway, but I'm not going to object to this

exhibit.

JUDGE COLWELL: Okay, I would liké, thank
you. | | |

MS. GIANNONE: Okay.
Whereupon,

JENNIFER M. MIERNICKI~NOJUNAS
having previously been duly sworn, testified further as
follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MS. GIANNONE: |
Q | Jennifer, do you have a copy of the High Bill

Cost Estimate Worksheet?

COMMONWEA.TH REPORTING COMPANY . (717§ 761-7150
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A No.
0 Then I will just go through it and I'1ll read to
you what it says.
It starts out and indicates that there ére six to

eight rooms in the house; is that correct?

A “There's six.
0 Just describe the different roowms in the house.
A There's a master bedroom and then there's a small

area with a fover that was the kitchen. And then
there's a library and a bathroom in the back and two
small bedrooms.

Q~ What is the, if you know, the squére footage of
the residence? |

A 1 honestly don't know.

9] The cost estimate indicates there are no outdoor

lights; is that correct?

A That's correct.

0 There was no electric range.
A 'fNo;

Q There was a microwave oven.
A Yes.
0 There was no coffee maker.
78 No.
Qk There was no dishwasher,
A No.

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-73150
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Q There was a washer.
A Yes. |
Q ’And electric dryer.
A Yes.
Q There was no iron.
A No.
Q There was a 14 to 18 cubic foot hanual defrost
refrigerator.
| A Yes.
Q And also a 14 to 18 cubic foot auto defroster and
refrigerator.
a In the house? I'm confused. I have one small

apartment size refrigerator in the house.

Q Okay . |

A T have a refrigerator in the garage and é freezer
in the‘garage.

Q Okay, I think that one of these wguld be the

refrigerator in the garage.

A I'm not familiar with the wording.

Q Okay, so you altogether had two refrigerators and
a freezer?

A That's correct.

Q There was no water cooler.

A No. |

O You had an oil~firedffreeystanding water heater

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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tank?

A L don’'t understand what tnat means.

Q It's the water heater. Did you have a water
heater? |

A Okay, yes.

Q Do you know whether it was 0il -fired or gas
fired? |

A I believe it is oil-fired.

Qo Okay. You had a television either to or smaller

than 27 inches?
A Yes, that's true.
O How many televisions’did you have?
A That was it.
0 Okay, just one. Did you have a satellite dish?
A ves, I did.
o} This estimate indicates there was no VCR or DVD
player.
No.
 No computer.
No,
No hair dryer.
No.
No vacuum cleaner.

No.

Lo I o R S o B . C T

“No radon fan.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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ltems.

No.
Indoor or outdoor hot-tub or spas.

No.

That there was a well pump.

Yes.

But there was no sump pump.
No.
No aguarium.

No..

“No water bed.

No.
No humidifier.
No .

and no dehumidifier.

No.

MS. GIANNONE: I believe that's all the

JUDGE COLWELL: Okay, thank you.
(Witness excused.)

JUDGE COLWELL: I think we have all the

exhibits admitted into the record.

Does either side have anything in

addition?

MS. GIANNONE: Ne, Your Honor.

MR. WEBER: No, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH AEPCR™ING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE COLWELL: I will prepare an opinion
and it will be sent to each of you. If you have a
problem with anything I haVe to say you have ah
opportunity to file exceptions with the Commigsion.

I thank you all for your cobperation and
your appearances here today and we're going to go off
the record. ;

(Whereupon, at 11:51 é.m‘l the hearing

was adjourned.)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717} 763-7150
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CERTIEICATE
I hereby certify, as the stenographic
reporter, that the foregoing proceedings were reported
stenographically by me, and thereafter reduced to
typewriting by me or under my direction; and that this
transcript is a true and accurate record to the best of my
jability. |
COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
Vicki E. Santos
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HERS

Admihistrative Law Judge

Susan Colwell
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
P.O. Box 3265
Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265

RE: Matthew and Jennifer Nojunas v. PPL Electric
Utilities
Corporation

Docket No. Z-01161749

Dear Judge Colwell:
Enclosed are three copies of exhibits that | intend to present or: behalf of PPL at the

initial hearing scheduled for Friday, June 4, 2004 at 10:00 a.m
PPL Exhibit 1 — High Bill Investigation Order and investigation notes

PPL Exhibit 2 - Cost estimate for residential electric service

PPL Exhibit 3 ~ PPL Account Activity Statement for account #28200-82006

PPL Exhibit 4 — BCS decision

attorney for the Complainants.

Enl glv@mmpgwsw.com
4 K

WA, HURZWSW.Com
1 West Third Sueet, Williunsport, Pa 177016513
{5700 3238404 Fax (570} 323-8585

Mitchell Mitchell Gallagher Weber Snutlmrd & Wishard P

| apologize for the delay in sending these exhibits. 1did not receive a scheduling
notice, and only became aware of the hearing date when | today received a cg}j from the
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Administrative Law Judge Susan Colwell |
May 28, 2004
Page2

~ Please be advised that myself and the PPL representatives will be available at the
following telephone number: 1-517-267-1465, pass code 734659,

By copy of this letter, | am serving a copy of the exhibits on the Complainants.
Very truly yours,

MITCHELL MITCHELL GALLAGHER WEBER
SOUTHARD & W!SHARD P.C.

GLW.bgh

Enclosures

pc w/enc.  Theresa L. Giannone, Esquire
Deidre Bilger
Terry Albright
Bill Stoffregen
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| COWQNWEA_LTH OF PENNSYL\IA&
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION |
P.0O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265 macpLy pLcAsE

REFERTQ OURFILE
April 27, 2004 |

In Re: Z-01161749

(See letter of 4-2-04)

Matthew & Jennifer Nojunas v. PPL Electric Utilities Corporation

Billing dispute.

Hearing Cancellation/Reschedule Notice

This 1is to inform you that the Initial telephone hearing on
the above-captioned case previously scheduled for April 16, 2004

has been canceled.

oY
) = .
The hearing has been reschedu1ed as follows: = o R
‘ T =k
) l"r\ r“r PR - . :
Type: Initial te]ephon1c hearing j P ;?QQ?QAi‘%“tp:; L
. ;1' :’{ ad b ’,fé.f i - .
Date: Friday, June 4, 2004 e UL B =
, , P 5
T . N | ,;;
Time: 16:00 a.m. = 2
T
Presiding:

~ If you have not provided a current telephone number where

Administrative Law Judge Susan D. Colwell
P.0. Box 3265

Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265
Telephone: (717) 783-5452
Fax: (717) 787-0481

i<

you c¢an be reached for participation in the hearing OR_YOUR AREA

CODE HAS CHANGED, then you must contact the presiding officer at
Teast 7 days before the actual hedaring and provide the necessary

information,
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Lighting e e e " KiH
How fmany rooms In your house? , ‘Watts | KWH | #0f | Usage |
6.8 rooms v - :ﬂ 735 90  NA %0
Oudovriights 2000 7ol 1 af
Kitchen Appliances - By ;
lelestic Range o (AR GRIWEE W B 1l 12000]  1so] 00 0
Mcrowave Oven ’ 1A% 000 40 1 40
Diip Colfee Maker . 4 1200 38 , 0
Dhishwasher (1 load per day) JUIN 1 1200 28] 0
Laundry e . R .
|Washer mf:» S .:*f-’*‘\i‘ 1 510 | 8
Electtic Dryer x’ﬁ\‘g AR 5500 N R | 75
feon \‘\\\‘si C 1100 18 o0
Refrineration g g: R . L ,; L
How many refrigorators do you have? » , l ’ R o 8
What kind? TR by meeemen ot
Refrigarators ) e o
14-18 cu, #, manual defrost , 350 100 1 100
14-18.cu. ft, auto defrost o , 5 650 150 1 150
19-24 cy. ft manual defrost ) o 550 125 0
19 24 cu. ft, auto defrost , B 750} ; 190 3]
Sideby side, auto defrost R 9001 225 3
Apartiment "cube” L o 150 40} ]
Water cover (hot and cold) : - - 80 g
Froezers , A e
15.20 cu. ft, rmanual defrost ' 1 asg 90 R 90
15-20 ¢y 1., auto defrost 4 B 450 120 , ]

Printed 1/8/2003 3:09 PM Page 1 of 3




TR AT © | KWH
Water Heating Watts |7 KWH " | ‘sof U;;'aga‘
1 I Electric (Stand-by heat loss) 4500 175 )
- Number of adults (average uss) NIA 75 4]
.~ Infants ¢r teenagers (high use) NIA 125 0
7 _Oitfired, free-standing water heater tank 240 60 160
Miscellaneous R PERRRTE <8
TV up to 27-inch 130 1 45
TV gver 27-inch 200 0
VCRIDVD player 24 g Q
Satellite dish 170 51 1 51
,Cx)mpute‘rf 300 501 0
Hair dryer 1900 15 0
Vaguun cleaner 1001 12 Q
Radon fan 100 700 g
Quidoor Hot-tub or spa 8000 450 0
Indoor Hot-lub or spa 1000 120 o} .
{Well pump 1400 450 1 45
Sump pump 825 7S ' 0
Aguanum 100 ’ 2 Q
Water bed 3s0] 100 o}
jHum difier 180} 35 0
Dehumidifier 900 300 0
Other KWH 3 ¥ v
Other KWH ltem 1 def refrigerator in garage 300
Other KWH ltetr 2

~_Enter tho Billing Date Range

30 Day KWH| 1054

1/2/2003

Bl From Date (MM/DD/YY)
_8ill To Date (MM/DDIYY) 3/3(2003 S
(Numbor of Billing Days) _ 60 Total Base KWH| 2106

Printed 7/812003 3.06 PM
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Degree Days (Used in Healing and/or Cooling Cost Estimates)

et

Oporating Centar for Account — >>
- Alport Location

1RY . Susoueham‘m )

SCH

Bll From Date

11212003

BHl To Date

3i3/2003

_ B0 Information for Date Ranae

% Changes from Provious Year

Hoating DD

2481 > 35.6% HIGHER

_Loollng DO
Avera'ge Tomp

243

N “ e

Prev(ous Yoar‘x [5]2] |nfarmanon )

2 e i e o

Heating DD

1629]

Coollng DD

o il B i s 3R

Average Tamp

_ 35

e i

Premise Information
Whan was the house bullt?
[ 1981.1892 (Act 222 Standards)

s g s

IR
Heating Estimate

Enorgy Usage (Based en indoor temp setting)

What ls the aversge temiparature In the house?
5510 67 (Low) e

How Is the house hoated?

S s e N st e g i e e S v

5. i

g

e

; Ol « Chroulatpd Watsr

H Factor

e k.

T o.o000s1;

How maty square foat of the house Is heated?
[ 1600 ‘Avg Townhouse . :_}

. - - s

PR e

*

SquareFt | 1acol

foroictaon Py B fiitn g
S R 3 -

Fs
LA
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Decigsion Detail R Page 1 of 2
g s &
| Home - Decision Detail E r .}P 1 3;‘ ny ,?
Cause Search General .
BCS CaseNo. 1161749 gff Accoun‘zszooszme
o wy NOJUNAS, Investigator .
Customer Name MATTHEW Name CLEA,
Address 1 AS6-CFARMERS * gervice ClassRESIDENTIAL
- Address 2 Case Origin UNKNOWN
City, State Zip ?;QJ(STOWN’ PA " Head Date 05/15/2003 __ ar
Service Restore Current : : @ P&{‘ D L
Amount 0.00 Monthly (.00
| Payment JUN 17 2004 -
Service ervice
Continue 1f>‘m;c>unt,0‘00 Continue
: Date
‘ Ending
Decision Issue  Yes Monthly 0.00
Payment
Chapter Oral/Written Written
“Section Rule Violation  NQO
Total Balance ~ 2915.72 Closed Date 05/12/2003
Reconnect \ e 047957007
Amount 0.00 Balance Date 04i25.’2003
Qi Regular
i‘;ﬁiﬁ BUIEt 50000 Budget  40.00
. ' Amount
Final
rears Payment 166,00  Monthly  0.00
Payment
BILLS CORRECT HAS RENDERED... TERMS AS
FOLLOWS: LEVEL 4 INCOME. BB40 +160=$200
BEG 6/22/03 DUE DATE *#**¥*¥+4x REVISED
DECISION AS FOLLOWS *#*¥ickikkoiok
CUSTOMER CALLED TO REPORT NO INCOME
Resolution WILL REVISE DECISIO TO BB40 + 15 = 55 SINCE
' CASE IS ALMOST YEAR OLD AND INCOME
LEVEL COULD CHANGE USED THIS FOR
JUSTIFYING REVISED PAYMENT PLAN..
ACCORDING TO CUSTOMER INFO OF NO
INCOME INJURIED AT WORK TRYING TO GET
WORKMAN'S COMP.
Terms WITH‘THE BILL DUE 6/22/03 I
gﬂ,ufr. - EGW PAR W/COMPLEX DISPUTE DEFENDANT'S
escription : ,

'. ; }
i = HIBIT ;4
E éfg ) 3

N //’lc:n:)‘-f‘
R E z-ciiet

file //C: ”DocumenzS%ZOmd%ZOScttxngjs ‘default\Local %7OSettmgs&Tempomry%ZOlntemc 5/28/2()04

‘A'
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Decision Detail ‘ : Page 2 of 2

e ®

Action Required Options
Action
Required
WorkQ) .
Category b

Sub L.

Category -

Up Front Up Front
Amount Due Date
Bill Type [

Plus

Amount

Beginning

Date

Write-Off

Amount

Yes. . No

BilL COVREST HAS REVIFHEL |
. TEPHS AS FLLLOJE:  LEVRL 3 JHCOHR. .
> R Y o Mmoo gy pepy
CommentSp=.c .iec - 5209 BEC 5.5/03 (L iTENVED Zik

JRCE G
ST Fevaiverd desiraisn rove s wid o F L

Processed ., ; Processed 973012003 2:00257
Date PM

Conversion
By

[ Retumn to Case ]
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